

August 4, 2025

Ms. Kimberly Henderson City of Saginaw School District 550 Millard St Saginaw, MI 48607

Dear Ms. Henderson:

Mr. Ralph Martin's position as a Saginaw School Board nominated Trustee with the Public Libraries of Saginaw Board expired June 30, 2025. He has elected not to seek reappointed to the Board. We have received an application from Mr. Christopher Giroux who is interested in becoming a Library Board member to replace Mr. Martin.

Mr. Giroux is very involved in the Saginaw community. He is currently a Professor, teaching at Saginaw Valley State University. He helped establish the former Saginaw and Bay City Community Writing Centers and spent everyother Tuesday at the Butman-Fish Library volunteering at the Saginaw Community Writing Center. He is very community involved/volunteer worker, he has a long list of recent scholarly work and publications, memberships, and editorships. He is a long-time Saginaw resident, parent and Friends of the Public Libraries of Saginaw member. He is familiar with the many programs the Saginaw libraries currently provide, and a big proponent for libraries, believing it is crucial that the library continue to serve residents no matter their age.

Please add Mr. Giroux's name to the agenda for the next School Board meeting for consideration and nomination to fill this vacancy. Please advise me of when this vote will be on the agenda, as we would like to have representation at that meeting.

Sincerely,

Maria Welewillo
Maria McCarville
Library Director
989-755-9820
mmccarville@saginawlibrary.org

PUBLIC LIBRARIES
OF SAGINAW

505 Janes Avenue Saginaw, MI 48607 Phone 989.755.9833 Fax 989.755.9828 www.saginawlibrary.org